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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PARKS
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, March 15, 2018
City Council Chamber
10:30 A.M.
In Attendance:  Council Members Scott Wilson (Chair), Doyle Carter (Vice Chair),  Bill Gulliford, Lori Boyer, John R. Crescimbeni, Tommy Hazouri, Danny Becton; Deputy General Counsel Peggy Sidman; Heather Reber, Council Auditor’s Office; Jordan Elsbury, Mayor’s Office; Legislative Assistant Staci Lopez; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division; (see sign-in sheet attached for additional attendees).
The Chair, Council Member Scott Wilson, called the meeting to order at 10:34 A.M. and asked those in attendance to identify themselves for the record.

The Chair announced that there would be a presentation by Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department Director Daryl Joseph on Live-On-Security in Parks & Comprehensive Plan – Upgraded Parks.
In the previous Special Committee meeting on parks, Council Member John Crescimbeni had asked Mr. Joseph if Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office officers were still provided  living quarters in parks for security duty.  Mr. Joseph explained that the Parks Department had agreements with JSO that provided for officers being housed in City parks.
In his presentation, Director Joseph reviewed the history of the Officer in the Park/Live On Security program.

Ordinance 2003-980-E authorized the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute an agreement to provide live-on security protection at parks designated by the Director of Parks, Recreation and Community Services.

 Mr. Joseph explained the services that live-on park security officers provide: a watchful eye on the park site and buildings; law enforcement presence within most parks; response to calls for police services for suspicious activity, alarm activations, vandalism and alcohol consumption; live-in officers are expected to provide a minimum five (5) hours per week in exchange for living arrangements; the officers are responsible for opening/locking the park seven (7) days per week; be visible to patrons of the park and conduct security checks to verify  proper opening, closing and locking of exterior doors and windows on any building in the park site at times when buildings are not occupied.
Mr. Joseph explained that there were three types of mobile homes in the Live-On Park Security Officer Program: City owned, resident owned, and resident homes leased from Ellenes, LLP.  There are a total of 39 trailers: 20 are City owned; seven are resident owned and 12 are rented from Ellenes, LLP.  The City provides for water and electricity.  Currently, there are 2 trailers that are empty and Parks Security is working on getting replacements.  Mr. Joseph explained that he has noticed an uptick in vandalism, in the parks when trailers were vacant.  It appears that vandals are aware of the instances when trailers are vacant.
Mr. Joseph’s presentation included a list of 39 security residence locations that included the names of parks, location and Council District (see attached presentation document).
A discussion ensued on the particulars of the security residence in parks program.

Council Member Lori Boyer wanted to know if there were lease agreements with the resident officers.  She described an unkempt security officer residence in a park that she recently visited.

Mr. Joseph explained that there were lease agreements.

Council Member Crescimbeni recalled that in years past, Florida Fish & Wildlife Commission officers and the Florida Highway Patrol were often in security resident homes in the park.  Mr. Joseph explained that there are currently two Florida Fish & Wildlife officers in residences.  Non-JSO resident officers had to have arrest powers.  It was suggested that retired JSO officers should be available for service as resident officers in parks.
Council Member Crescimbeni observed that in all likelihood, a prospective vandal is going to be wary and hesitant to act if a JSO vehicle is clearly visible; a JSO officer’s vehicle was more of a deterrent than a private security company’s vehicle.  He likened the latter to a substitute teacher.

Council Member Bill Gulliford wondered how the program is monitored.  How do we know that the resident officers are doing their job?  He explained that he had been the recipient of numerous complaints that the resident officer at the Mayport Boat Ramp was unresponsive to reports of wrongdoing at the site.

Both Council Member Bill Gulliford and Director Joseph agreed that the live-on security residence in parks program needs to be re-evaluated because it has been many years since the program was created in 2003.
Mr. Joseph’s second presentation was on the Comprehensive Plan and Upgraded Parks.

In his presentation, Mr. Joseph showed an array of “before” and “after” photographs of parks  to illustrate improvements that had been made to parks that needed repair work and landscape upgrades.
Council Member Boyer commented that while the photographs were nice, the presentation did not say anything about ratings.  She referenced the 2003 parks study that had ratings as a key component of the evaluation of the parks system.

Council Member Gulliford commented that a process is in place that provides opportunities for private donors, particularly businesses, to make donations for park improvements (the Parks, 

Recreation and Community Services Trust Fund).  The challenge is to make more people aware of the process.

Council Member Boyer recounted the numerous examples of disrepair that she encountered while touring a number of parks.  She reported that the need for repairs and refurbishment was extensive.

Council Member Doyle Carter raised the issue of park restrooms and how they are continually vandalized or where wrongdoing is often prevalent.
Council Member Tommy Hazouri wanted to know if it was at all possible to ascertain what the Mayor’s priorities will be in the budget for parks and recreation.  Jordan Elsbury explained that he and Ali Korman keep the Mayor abreast of Council Members’ concerns with regard to parks and recreational facilities.  Director Daryl Joseph indicated that he keeps Chief Administrative Officer Sam Mousa and Administration officials aware of issues and concerns that are aired at Committee meetings.

On budget issues, Council Member Boyer remarked that she would like to see resources available and allocated for continuing repair and maintenance in parks done on a timely basis so that the park equipment always looks good.

The Chair announced that at the next Special Committee meeting, he expects Friends of the Parks to be on the agenda.

In Public Comment, John Nooney commented on Ordinance 2005-183-E,( Amend Chapt 28, Ord Cod (Pks, Recreation & Entertainment Dept), Rename the Dept to Pks, Recreation, & Entertainment Dept & Reorganizing such Dept; Transferring Special Events Div from Neighborhoods Dept to the Dept of Pks, Recreation, Entertainment & Conservation;….).

He also commented on security issues in the parks and on Hogan’s Creek.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:53 A.M.
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